## Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes of July 22, 2014:

14-157Z2 Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act on the Request by Abernathy, Roeder, Boyd & Joplin, on Behalf of George, Gupta, & Joshi, L.L.C., for Approval of a Request to Rezone Fewer than 3 Acres from "PD" – Planned Development District to "PD" – Planned Development District, Generally to Modify the Development Standards, Located Approximately 740 Feet South of Eldorado Parkway and on the West Side of Hudson Crossing

Mr. Steven Duong, Planner for the City of McKinney, explained the proposed rezoning request. He stated that Staff recommends approval of the proposed rezoning request with the special ordinance provisions listed in the Staff report.

Mr. Bob Roeder; Abernathy, Roeder, Boyd & Joplin, P.C.; 1700 Redbud, McKinney, TX, explained the proposed rezoning request and stated that he concurred with the Staff report. He stated that they furnished a Traffic Impact Analysis to show that taking away the maximum number of children allowed at the school would not adversely affect the traffic in the area.

Chairman Franklin opened the public hearing and called for comments. There being none, on a motion by Vice-Chairman Bush, seconded by Commission Member Hilton, the Commission voted unanimously to close the public hearing and recommend approval of the rezoning request as recommended by Staff, with a vote of 6-0-0.

Chairman Franklin stated that the recommendation of the Planning and Zoning Commission will be forwarded to the City Council meeting on August 4, 2014.